國際總會 LCIF 部門協調專員答覆之內容如下:

"請容許我代表 Daou 經理作覆。

我可以確認在最近於美國沙凡那市所舉行的國際理事會上, 提出一個要求將 300 複合區捐款指定予台南賑災的期間延 長,該要求被同意並且延長至 3 月 31 日。因此,所有來於 2/6-3/31 來在台灣的捐款可以被用於協助台南相關的資 助計劃。

請將這項資訊轉達給陳議長,如果陳議長需要一封正式的 信函通知這項日期更改,我們也將很樂意寄出一封信給 他。

非常感謝您在普雷斯頓訪台期間的熱忱招待,同時也感謝您對上述事件的協助。"

## 以上翻譯

Subject: Re: Due date of designated donation to Tainan earthquake disaster

Dear Council Secretary Yeh,

Please allow me to respond on behalf of Rebecca Daou.

I can confirm that at the recent Board Meeting in Savannah a special request was made to extend the period during which MD 300's donations will be designated for Tainan earthquake relief. This request was approved and the period has been extended until March 31. So, all donations from Taiwan from February 6 - March 31 will be made available to help fund Tainan-related projects.

Please convey this information to Council Chairperson Chen. If, in addition to this e-mail, Council Chairperson Chen would like to receive a letter noting this change, we would be happy to send one to him.

Thanks so much for your kind hospitality during Chairperson Preston's recent visit. Thank you, also, for your assistance with this matter.

Warm regards,

Chris